
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

July 8, 2024 
 
 

Mylan Institutional LLC 
Notice Regarding Triamcinolone Acetonide Injectable 
Suspension National Drug Code Numbers And Impact 

on 340B Virtual Inventory Management 
 
Mylan Institutional LLC, a Viatris company (“Viatris”) has asked the Office of Pharmacy Affairs 
(“OPA”) to post this notice on OPA’s public website to notify 340B covered entities that all 
strengths of Triamcinolone Acetonide Injectable Suspension, for intramuscular or intra-articular 
use only are being transitioned to a new pack size with new national drug codes (NDCs) as 
follows: 

 
Description Old / Existing 

NDC 
Old / Existing 
Pack Size 

Replacement / 
New NDC 

Replacement / 
New Pack Size 

Triamcinolone 
40ml/ml 1mL SDV 

67457-621-02 1 vial 67457-621-99 25 vials 

Triamcinolone 
40ml/ml 10mL SDV 

67547-623-10 1 vial 67457-623-99 25 vials 

Triamcinolone 
40ml/ml 5mL SDV 

67457-622-05 1 vial 67457-622-99 25 vials 

 
Viatris will sell its remaining inventory of each old NDC until it is exhausted. Viatris or your 
distributor will communicate further information regarding the availability of each new pack size  
NDC. 

 
The new NDCs do not signify any change in product form, strength, or composition. Viatris will 
treat each new NDC the same as the corresponding old NDC with respect to pricing and purchasing 
on a per vial basis from Viatris under the 340B program (the per-package ceiling price for the new 
NDCs will reflect the change in the number of vials in the new pack size). Because each new NDC 
represents the same product with the same 340B ceiling price per vial as the corresponding old 
NDC, Viatris will permit an eligible 340B covered entity using a compliant 340B inventory 
replenishment model to count accumulations of each old NDC toward replenishment of equal 
quantities (at the vial level) of each corresponding new NDC.  As an example, Viatris will permit 
eligible 340B covered entities to replenish accumulations of 25 packages (equaling a total of 25 
vials) of each old NDC with one package of 25 vials of the new NDC. 

 
Any questions regarding this notice can be sent to Viatris Customer Service at 
Customer.Service@Viatris.com. 


